
 

February 6, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Larry Powell, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

Statehouse, Room 237-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Powell: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 124 by Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 124 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 124 would eliminate the sunset date of July 1, 2015 for the land-spreading program 

managed jointly by the Kansas Department of Health and Environment and the Kansas 

Corporation Commission.  The program provides for the land-spreading of oil and gas drilling 

waste. 

 

 Both the Kansas Corporation Commission and the Kansas Department of Health and 

Environment indicate that passage of the bill would have no fiscal effect on agency operations. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Amy Gilbert, KCC  

 Aaron Dunkel, KDHE 


